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Recommendations of the Permanent Forum on Indigenous Issues 

 

Economic and social development 

 

32. The Permanent Forum appreciates the willingness of Envoy of the Secretary-General on 

Youth to make visible the situation of indigenous youth, in particular concerning suicide and 

self-harm, in his advocacy. The Forum calls upon Member States to implement the 

recommendations of the international expert group meeting on indigenous youth, held in 

2013 (see E/C.19/2013/3), in collaboration with the United Nations Inter-Agency Network on 

Youth Development and with the full participation of indigenous youth. The Forum invites 

the Network to report on progress in this regard at the sixteenth session of the Forum. The 

Forum invites the Network and the Envoy to increase the participation of indigenous youth in 

the sessions of the Forum and all relevant United Nations forums, and to report on progress in 

this regard at the sixteenth session of the Forum. 

 

33. The Permanent Forum invites the General Assembly to consider the creation of a distinct 

United Nations voluntary fund for indigenous youth or the earmarking of existing and future 

funds to increase and enhance the direct participation of indigenous youth at the United 

Nations. Furthermore, the Forum encourages every State Member of the United Nations to 

make multi-year voluntary contributions to such existing and/or future funds. 

 

34. The Permanent Forum urges States to take the measures at the national level necessary 

for the prevention of self-harm and suicide among indigenous children and youth, in 

particular by promoting the training of experts in the field of psychology who focus on issues 

specific to indigenous peoples. Such special training should take into account economic, 

historical, social, ecological and other factors, such as the loss of indigenous languages, 

cultures and lands. 
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